
 

 

January 31, 2013 

 

 

Dear friends and partners, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 We pray that 2013 has gotten off to a great start for you and your family. 

We are back on the campuses at GSU and GT doing evangelism work and helping 

Christian students to grow in their relationship with God. Through weekly student 

gatherings and 1 to 1 mentoring meetings, we are encouraging and equipping   

students to minister to their peers.  Students reaching other students is the most 

effective campus strategy. So, please pray for the faithful student leaders involved 

in our ministry! 

 

    One of the realities of campus ministry is that most students we meet 

are not normally “ripe” or initially receptive to the Gospel.  In fact, 

many have been hardened by misinformation, lack of understanding,  

bad “religious” experiences, etc.  So, on universities we must be 

“priests” [Latin pontifex - “bridge-builder”] of Jesus reaching out to this 

generation through conversation, friendship, service, teaching, etc. We in 

the Church “...are the ones chosen by God, chosen for the high calling of priestly 

work, chosen to be a holy people, God’s instruments to do his work and speak out 

for him, to tell others of the night-and-day difference he made for you…”  I Peter 2:9-10 The Message 

 

 THANK YOU for your partnership with us through prayer and     

financial support. Working together, we are “building bridges” of faith,  

hope, love and truth by which students can come to know Jesus Christ as 

Savior and Lord.  Have a great month and please let us know if we can be   

of service.   

Your campus missionaries, 

 Bart, Michelle & the Jones kids         

   

Ric White, Campus Pastor sharing 

with GT Chi Alpha students 

Post Office Box 2488 

Lilburn, GA.  30048 

770 778-5056 

bartjones@charter.net 

www.forerunnersforchrist.org 

+++  Transforming the world by reaching students with the Gospel of Jesus Christ  +++ 

Josh Tuck, our GSU group 

President holding “the sword of 

the Spirit” with a GSU brother 

in the Lord 

“But you are a chosen race, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, a people for God’s own  

possession, that you may proclaim the excellencies of Him who called you out of darkness 

into His marvelous light…”      I Peter 2:9 

Note: Page 2 contains our annual ministry financial support statement.  We greatly  

appreciate your participation with us in fulfilling the Great Commission on the       

campuses.  Working together we are making an eternal difference! 



 

 

*City Harvest Worship Center, a 501(c)(3) religious organization under the leadership of Rev. Bradley White and the governing board of    

directors, is the parent organization of Forerunners for Christ (FFC).  We are directly accountable to the board of directors who serve as  

overseers of our campus ministry. The financial administrator of City Harvest and I work together in the processing of all FFC funds. Please 

contact us if you have any questions.  Thanks for your support! 
 

**Financial support received for our ministry is allocated toward paying our ministry business expenses, housing allowance and salary.  Our 

business expenses and housing allowance are governed by IRS guidelines (laws) and include vehicle mileage, mobile phone, postage, health 

care, other ministry expenses, mortgage payments, property taxes & insurance, utilities and other housing related expenses. Our salary      

fluctuates on an annual basis as a function of total financial support received less the payment of our ministry business expenses and housing 

allowance.              BWJ / Jan. ‘13 

Use of Funds** 
  

Salary and Housing Allowance     $  54,685.57 

Ministry administrative & business expenses            11,352.76 

      

   

   

  Total Expenses      $  66,038.33 

Source of Funds 

 

FFC Partnership Support 

       Monthly contributions & special grants     $   65,538.33 

                 

City Harvest Worship Center*               500.00 

                     

  Total Income      $  66,038.33 

Bart Jones — 2012 FFC Ministry Financial Statement 


